

TOWN  OF  HELVETIA  MINUTES
For June 4th, 2018
    
  The regular meeting of the Town Board was held at the Town Hall, and was called to order by Chairman, Leonard Oppor at 7:00 PM. All town board members were present. One town resident was also in attendance.

    The minutes of the previous meeting were read by Doug Hines, Clerk, and approved with a motion       by Calvin Preuss, 2nd by Gary Chich. Town bills were approved and paid with a motion by Gary Chich, 2nd by Calvin Preuss. 
    
OLD BUSINESS:
    The old tractor has been taken to Stratford for new attachments. Also, a part for the bucket was ordered. Patching of Town roads has been done and garbage has been picked up along Hwy GG. 
    
NEW BUSINESS:
    Gary Prill, of the Plan Commission, reported that Mr. Brown from the County will attend July's Town Board meeting to discuss the updates of the Town's Comprehensive Plan. 
    An estimate was received from the Waupaca Cty Hwy Dept for completing Swamp Road. The Total of  $338,580.00 seemed high, so the board agreed to get bids from other contractors. They also got an estimate for East Bestul Road of $15,060.00 that included adding gravel and ditching. The Board agreed to adding the gravel only for now. Work for Miller Road was estimated at $12,000.00 for reclaiming and adding gravel, the Board felt reclaiming wasn't needed and ordered the gravel to be added above the busted up blacktop. 
    The new tractor has not yet been delivered. 
    The Liquor License renewals were presented to the board by the clerk. A motion to approve Class A Liquor license for Cory Pethke of Sandbur Corners was made by Calvin Preuss, 2nd by Gary Chich. Then a motion to approve Class B Liquor licenses, for Elizabeth Berkholtz of Glen Cairn Golf Course, Julie Schoenike of Club 161 and Linda Kubczak of Wings Inn was made by Gary Chich and 2nd by Calvin Preuss.
    When the Town Hall was rented, a problem with the Air Conditioner was reported. The breaker was popped and since then the lights dim when it kicks in. The electrician who installed the unit will be contacted to check it out.

PUBLIC INPUT:  
    None. 
 
Next meeting Monday, July 2nd, 2018. 
 
   A motion to adjourn was made by Gary Chich, 2nd by Calvin Preuss.
                                                                                                          Meeting Adjourned, 
                                                                                                                        Doug Hines, Clerk



